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RI President  Ian Riseley 

DG Malini Raghwan   

We recently distributed to Club’s a Polio Plus Fact Sheet and it is worthwhile 

repeating some of the main points – Rotary started its drive to rid the world 

of Polio in 1988. I can still remember my club being asked to contribute 

funds and our member asking what is Polio all about. Since that time the 

number of polio endemic countries has declined from over 125 to three. In 

2016 more than 450 million children were vaccinated multiple times using 

more than two billion doses of oral polio vaccine and this will be done every 

year until the world is certified polio free. 

The number of cases is rapidly falling, 37 in 2016, 22 in 2017 and 3 to date 

in 2018. But we need to totally rid the world of polio to be free forever; even 

one single case would be enough to again start the cycle. 

From 2013 until eradications is complete it will cost an estimated US$7     

billion. By this time Rotary’s contribution will exceed US$2.2 billion,           

including over US$985 million in matching funds from the Bill and Melinda 

Gates Foundation. Other contributors include WHO (World Health            

Organisation), UNICEF plus others including a NZ$5 million contribution late 

last year from our Government. Rotary this year are looking to provide 

US$150 million so every donation helps – remember that the Gates       

Foundation contribute 2:1  so your $5,000.00 donation becomes $15,000.00 

for the fund.  

Your Foundation Committee continue to process Global Grant applications, 

this month they include a RC St John project in Madagascar to provide a 

higher education for talented students who will in turn bring education and 

employment opportunities to reduce poverty in the world’s poorest          

communities, while simultaneously growing the local economy. This Grant is 

also being supported by Districts 9940, 9970 & 9980. Contact Simon Jones 

RC St John if you would like further details. 

Rotary is becoming far more active to source funds from the community, not 

just from Members. This includes Bequests and Foundation Giving. The  

Rotary Foundation administrative overhead is one of the lowest in all     

charitable organisations so your donation is used and not hived off to cover 

administrative expense. If you want any further information please contact 

any member of the Foundation Committee. 

Remember that the Rotary Foundation must be every Ro-

tarians Charity of Choice !   

Willard Martin 

D9920 Foundation Chair 

Message from the District Foundation Chair 

PDG Willard Martin 

PDG Willard Martin 



 

D9920 Foundation Newsletter    No.4– 2017/2018 Page 2 

 

Ambassadorial Scholarships 

Last year Kate Kelly was a recipient of an Ambassadorial Scholarship  supported by funding from a Global 

Grant to study for a Masters in Clinical Embryology at the University of Oxford. 

During her time away she has kept in regular contact with her D9920 sponsor Club, RC Ellerslie Sunrise, and 

the District Foundation Committee. 

In this newsletter we share with you some of Kate’s own words. 
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END POLIO 
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END POLIO continued 
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Rotary Foundation  

The Facts 

1. Polio mainly affects   
children under age 5. 

2. There is no cure, but   
polio is preventable with a   
vaccine. 

3. Only 3 countries remain 
endemic. 

4. We’ve reduced  cases by 
99.9% since 1998. 

5. Until we end polio        
forever, every child is at risk. 

www.endpolio.org  

 

The  Rotary International website www.rotary.org website  provides  regular updates about the initiatives 
being taken to raise awareness about Polio and the funds required to eradiate this dreadful  disease. 

 

Last year D9920 Clubs and individuals contributed $75,431 to the END POLIO fund. 

For the 2017 –2018  Rotary year we urge you to be equally as generous.  At the end of February 
2018, Clubs had donated just over $31,000 so we need your help to get this higher. 

 

Every $1 contributed by Rotary is be matched by $2 from  the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation  which is 
an added incentive. 

Vaccinations in Nepal; photo from www.rotary.org 
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New Zealand based  D9920  Clubs 

The New Zealand  based Rotary Clubs can sent their donation and contribution for Annual 
Giving and Polio Plus  by cheque direct to the Rotary Foundation Administrator 9920, stat-
ing what the amount is for.  Tax receipts are forwarded in August/September. 

 

New Zealand Rotarians  

Most if not all clubs have a Charitable trust.  The Rotarians should donate through their club’s 
charitable trust, who can issue individual Tax Donation Receipt.  The Club’s charitable trust can 
then forward this total amount on to Rotary Foundation Administrator 9920, with the Rotarian’s 
name, ID number and $ amount. This can be allocated under the Rotarian’s name. 

 

Donations Paul Harris Society (PHS) Members and Sustaining Members. 

These donations should be paid directly to Rotary Foundation Administrator 9920. Tax receipts 
are  forwarded in April/May. 

 

Global payment System (GPS) 

Individual Rotarians can make a Donation directly to the Rotary Foundation through the RI web-
site. You need your access user name and password to sign in as member. The  D9920            
Administrator is then advised and is credited to your club. Tax receipts are forwarded in April/May 

The GPS  option is for Individuals not Clubs. 

 

Internet Banking 

Clubs or Individual Rotarians wishing to pay through Internet banking.  

Bank Account   name:   “Rotary Foundation 9920”        Account number:  02 0256 0333474 
00,   Reference box   “Club “.   

Please email   pdmwilcock@gmail.com  the amount and the allocation  i.e.  Annual Giving 
or Polio and club name. 

 

Payment by Cheque 

Cheques to be made out to “Rotary Foundation” and posted to  

The Rotary Foundation Administrator 9920  

Peter Willock,  42 Arana Drive,   RD2,   Drury,  Auckland 2578 

 

 

Note. The donations are transferred to RI Parramatta before the 20th of the month, so any 
donations after that are at the Rotary exchange rate for the next month. 

The published RI exchange rate for November is  US$ 1 =  NZ$ 1.44    [NZ$ 1 = US$0.6944]. 

 

 

How to donate 

mailto:pdmwilcock@gmail.com
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Committee Chair PDG Willard Martin 029 576 6437 4kiwimartins@gmail.com 

Ambassador Leanne Jaggs 021 908644 
leanne@searlegroup.co.nz   

Stewardship Chair PDG Jennie Herring 027 293 2095 herringjennie@gmail.com 

Secretary Kathryn Harvey 029 576 2792 kathryn@kjhbusiness.co.nz 

Grant Administration 
Allan Mckay 

027 5182309 

allan.loismckay@gmail.com 

Foundation - District  
Grants Sub Committee 

Richard Thorpe 021 289 7744 richma@xtra.co.nz 

Foundation Funds  Sub 
Committee 

Peter Wilcock 027 285 1763 pdmwilcock@gmail.com 

Foundation - Scholar-
ship sub committee 

Shefali Mehta 021 941 181 shefalim@pdl123.co.nz 

Vocational Training 
Team  Sub Committee 

Mary Taylor 027 444 8675 mary.taylor@xtra.co.nz 

Pacific Liaison Bob Niranjan   679 9992300   bob@niranjans.com 

Peace Fellowship Sub 
Committee 

Byran Theunisen 027 877 5557 byranandbyran@gmail.com 

Paul Harris Society    
Sub Committee 

PDG Ron Seeto 027 459  3282 ronseeto@mcparchitects.com 

Polio Plus Sub         
Committee 

PDG Ron Seeto 027 459 3282 ronseeto@mcparchitects.com 

World Community      
Service 

Jeanette Drysdale 021 939728 drysdale_ja@xtra.co.nz 

Public Relations DGE Ingrid Waugh 027 4298507 ingrid_waugh@rotaryoceania.zone 

Committee Murray Kay 09 238 7013 murray@webbmorice.co.nz 

Committee DG Malini Raghwan M+679 9993541 mraghwan@gmail.com 

Committee DGN Gary Langford 021 923901 langford.family@vodafone.co.nz 

 

District Foundation Committee  

 

The table below  shows the contact details for members of the D9920 Foundation Committee. 

 

Please note that there are some recent email  address changes  that will not match the printed 

District Handbook, but should match the Clubrunner Directory.  
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